令和 4 年度 千葉県立野田看護専門学校 一般入学試験問題 英 語

I 次の英文は、UN(the United Nations) のニュースです。これを読み、以下の質問に答えなさい。

Year of the Nurse and the Midwife highlights 'backbone' of health systems

The world will need an additional nine million nurses and midwives to achieve the commitment of (1) all people with access to health care by 2030, the World Health Organization (WHO) has warned.

For this reason, the UN agency and (2) partners will use the coming year to advocate for greater investment in these crucial health workers.

"Nurses and midwives are the backbone of every health system: in 2020 we're calling on all countries to invest in nurses and midwives as part of their commitment to health for all," said Tedros Adhanom Ghebreyesus, the WHO Director General.

(A)The International Year of the Nurse and the Midwife marks the bicentenary of the birth of Florence Nightingale, the founder of modern nursing.

It celebrates professionals (3) provide a broad range of essential services to people everywhere.

Besides preventing, diagnosing and treating diseases, and providing expert care during childbirth, nurses and midwives also serve people caught in humanitarian emergencies and conflicts.

(B)Currently, there are 22 million nurses and two million midwives worldwide, accounting for half of the global health workforce, according to WHO.

However, the world requires 18 million more health workers—approximately half (4) them nurses and midwives—to realize universal health coverage before the end of the decade, in line with a pledge that world leaders made at a UN meeting in September.

During the year, WHO will push for measures to ensure that nurses and midwives can work to their full potential.

Key areas for investment include employing more specialist nurses, making midwives and nurses central to primary health care, and supporting them in health promotion and disease (5).

注) midwife 助産師 the coming year 2020 年のこと

- 問1 空欄(1)~(5) に入るのに適切な語をアーエから選び、記号で答えなさい。
 - (1) ア provide イ to provide ウ providing エ provided
 - (2) ア it イ its ウ it's エ is
 - (3) ア who イ which ウ whose エ what
 - (4) ア by イ for ウ in エ of
 - (5) ア prevent イ prevents ウ prevented エ prevention
- 問2 質問に対する最も適切な答えをアーエから選び、記号で答えなさい。
 - (1) What has the WHO warned?
 - The world will need nine million nurses and midwives in total by 2020.
 - ✓ The world will need an additional nine million nurses and midwives by 2020.
 - ウ The world will need just nine million nurses and midwives by 2030.
 - The world will need an additional nine million nurses and midwives by 2030.
 - (2) Who is Tedros Adhanom Ghebreyesus?
 - The Director of the UN.
 The Director General of the WHO.
 - ウ The Prime Minister of the UN. エ The General Member of the WHO.
 - (3) What did Tedros Adhanom Ghebreyesus claim?
 - 7 All countries should pay more money to the WHO.
 - 1 All countries should pay more money for nurses and midwives.
 - ウ All countries should do more researches on nurses and midwives.
 - All countries should pay more attention to the medical work force.
 - (4) In total, how many more health workers will the world need by 2030?
 - ア 33 million. イ 31 million. ウ 18 million. エ 9 million.
 - (5) What is the purpose of the International Year of the Nurse and the Midwife?
 - 7 To celebrate Florence Nightingale's birthday with a big party.
 - ✓ To celebrate people everywhere.
 - ウ To celebrate nurses and midwives.
 - To celebrate the World Health Organization.
- 問3 下線部(A)、(B)を日本語に訳しなさい。
- 問4 次のアークの英文のうち、本文の内容と違っているものを2つ選びなさい。
 - 7 The world will need much more nurses and midwives.
 - ✓ The UN will invest more in the WHO.
 - ウ Nurses and midwives are the backbone of global health systems.
 - I Nurses and midwives take care of those who are involved in human conflicts.
 - オ Nurses and midwives are important in preventing diseases.

- $\dot{\mathcal{D}}$ The world leaders agreed that they need 18 million more health workforce.
- † The WHO will allow midwives and nurses to help with childbirth by 2030.
- ク Nurses and midwives will be central to primary health care.

Ⅱ 次の会話の返答として最もふさわしいものを一つ選び、記号で答えなさい。

(1) A: It's time for drawing. Use some paint and try to draw a picture of something you enjoyed doing recently.

B: Can I draw anything?

A: (1)

Yes, you are. You can draw a picture.

(

- ✓ No, you shouldn't. You should use some paint.
- ウ Yes, of course. Draw anything you like.
- The Do you have anything to draw a picture?
- (2) A: Andrew was playing soccer with his friends, and he was tackled and fell down.

B: Oh, is he okay?

A:(2)

- Yes, he broke his leg and went on playing.
- イ Yes, he hurt his left hand but it is just a little cut.
- ウ Unfortunately he was unhurt.
- (3) A: Hello, this is Jack. Can I speak to Nick, please?

B: I'm sorry but there is nobody called Nick here.

A:(3)

- 7 I'm sorry. I must have the wrong number.
- ✓ I'm sorry. I thought you were Nick.
- ウ OK, then do you know where Nick is?
- (4) A: How long will it take to get to Victoria Station?
 - B: How are you going, by train or bus?

A:(4)

- Can I reserve a ticket for two for tomorrow?
- イ Do you like driving a car?
- ウ When did you go there?
- 工 Which do you think is best?
- (5) A: Do you know the name of the second highest mountain in Japan?

B: The second highest? Well, I know the highest is Mt. Fuji, but I don't know what the second highest one is.

A: (5)

- ア I don't want to know.
- √ You're right! Mt. Kita is the second highest in Japan.
- ウ OK, no problem. I'll look it up online.
- Everyone seems to know the answer except me.
- (6) A: Look at those dresses. They are so cute! I need one for the party this weekend.

B: Yes, they look nice, but I think the blue one looks better on you.

A:(6)

- T Have you bought a dress already?
- ✓ Then are you going to buy the blue one?
- ウ Why don't you like blue?
- The blue one? Really?
- (7) A: Can you recommend any programs at the center where I can experience Japanese culture? This is my first time to visit Japan.

B: Certainly, ma'am. What kind of Japanese culture are you interested in? A: (7)

- 7 I'd like to learn about flower arrangement.
- ✓ I wanted to buy a kimono when I came here last year.
- ウ Can I experience some Chinese culture, like kung fu?

Ⅲ 次の会話文を読み、以下の問に答えなさい。

Mrs. Brown: Hello, nurse.

Nurse: Hello, Mrs. Brown. (1) can I help you?

Mrs. Brown: I'd like to see Dr. Akasaka, please.

Nurse: Is it an emergency?

Mrs. Brown: No, <⑤私はそうは思いません>, but I have a terrible rash on my back.

Nurse: Mm, a rash on (3) back. Is it itchy?

Mrs. Brown: Yes, it's very itchy and sometimes it hurts.

Nurse: I see. How long (2) you had this problem?

Mrs. Brown: For two or three days. It wasn't so bad at first, but it seems to be getting worse and I couldn't sleep well last night.

Nurse: I see. Do you have a fever?

Mrs. Brown: No, I don't. My temperature was <u>4</u> 36.4°C this morning.

Nurse: OK. Well, you need to get X-rayed before you see Dr. Akasaka.

Please take the elevator over there and go down to the second basement. You'll find radiology on your right.

Mr. Brown: Thank you. I'll go there right away.

- 問1 ①、②に入る疑問詞を書きなさい。文頭の語は大文字で書き始めること。
- 問2 ③に入る代名詞を書きなさい。
- 問3 下線部④の読み方を、英語で書きなさい。
- 問4 <5>私はそうは思いません、という意味になるように、4語で答えなさい。
- 問 5 各文が、会話の内容と合っている場合は T を、違っている場合は F を選びなさい。
 - (1) ブラウンさんは、緊急の用事で病院に来た。

T / F

(2) ブラウンさんは、お尻に発疹ができてしまった。

T / F

(3) ブラウンさんは、ここ数日発疹のせいで眠れていない。

T / F

(4) ブラウンさんは、診察前にレントゲンを撮る必要がある。

T / F

(5) 放射線科は2階にある。

T / F

IV 下の表を見て、 $A \ge B$ の関係と $C \ge D$ の関係が同じになるように、空欄に当てはまる語を入れなさい。

| | A | В | C | D |
|----|-----------|--------|---------|-----|
| 1. | man | woman | male | (1) |
| 2. | beautiful | beauty | high | (2) |
| 3. | one | first | twelve | (3) |
| 4. | beef | meat | cabbage | (4) |
| 5. | go | gone | ride | (5) |
| 6. | out | in | exit | (6) |